The Town Roard held their June 2021 Board Meeting at the Town Hall with the following members present:

Supervisor michael Khoury
Town Clerk Geraldine W. Day
Councilman Ernest Schraft
Councilman Matthew Powrie
Highway Sup't. Chris Cook

Absent: Councilmen Jesse Pa, miter, Justin Hodge

Supervisor called the June 8th. meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. and asled all present to rise and repeat the Pledge to our Flag.

The May Meeting minutes were reviewed by Board Members. Mr. Schraft moved to accept these as presented, seconded by Mr. Powrie,

The Town Clerk's monthly report for May 2021 was presented and reviewed by Board Members. Mr. Schraft moved to approve this as presented, seconded by Mr. Powrie, Carried.

Financials as prepared by Bryn on the Books LLC were reviewed by all Board members present. Mr. Powrie moved to accept these as presented, seconded by Mr. Schraft, Carried.

	GENERAL	BILLS	
	Regan Smith	\$	50.00
	Gina Graham		50.00
	Brian Hicks		50.00
	Geraldine W. Day(reimb.)		88.68
	Bryn on the Books, LLc		936.00
	Michael Khoury(reimb.)		24.97
	Mirabito Energy Products		63.50
	Martha Fox		32.00
	NBT Ins. Agency, LLC		20,529.75
	Office of the State Comptroller		291.00
	Top Variety, Inc.		71.92
	Verizon		94.83
	Michael E. Cole		30.00
	Debralee L. Foster		30.00
	Philip C. Day		30.00
	Leslie White		79.80
*****	Frontier		205.41
******NYSEG			242.16
	*United HealthCare		679.10

*******Paid by previous Board Approval. Mr. Powrie moved to authorize payment of these bills as presented, seconded by Mr. Schraft, Carried.

HIGHWAY BILLS

	Earley Farm & Hardware Inc.	\$ 39.98	
	Gillee's Auto Truck Marine	240.65	
	Utica Mack Inc.	6,414.13	
	B. Palmer Electric	1,457.55	
	Callanan Industries	2,688.64	
	Town of Plymouth	849.00	
	Chemung Supply Co.	338.50	
	Steel Sales Inc.	1,534.51	
	Mirabito Energy Products	3,292.40	
	Callanan Industries	20,643.52	
***	NYS Teamster's Council	4,830.48	

, ********Paid by previous approval. Mr. Schraft moved to
authorize payment of these bills as presented, seconded by Mr. Powrie,
Carried.

Mr. Cook reported that the Highway workers are ready to pave

Hopkins Crandall Rd. The Pick-up truck is down for repair. Since an engineer is required for the Pipe Crossing on the Bisby Rd., Mr. Powrie moved to hire Wayne C. Madison, Jr. PE for the amount of \$8,050. seconded by Mr. Schraft, Carried. FEMA pays 75%, , State 12% and the Town 12%.

Supervisor Khoury reported that the harvest of Timber from the Town has been completed and the repair of the grounds is still to be finished when it is a little drier.

The Town Safe project is still in progress.

Primary voting will take place on June 22, 2021 at the Town Hall Early voting at the County Office Bldg. will be June 12-20.

A Rabies Clinic to be held in Smyrna is being pursued.

Weather permitting, 3 Band Concerts are being planned by the Smyrna Citizen's Band for Aug. 9th., 16th., and 23rd.

Les White, Planning Board Chairman, reported that the Board is working on a subdivision for Jake Bays. A Webinar was attended on May 27th. for 1½ hours.

David Craine was present to review the upcoming insurance for the Town for June 2021-June 2022.

Visits have been made due to our Junk Yard Law. These will be followed up with letters, and tickets within the 30 day limit. Mr. Powrie moved for adjournment at 8:45 P.M., seconded by Mr. Schraft, Carried.

Geraldine W. Day Town Clerk